
 

 

 

 

9th July, 2024 

His Excellency the Ambassador Dr. Adarsh Swaika, 

Ambassador of The Republic of India, 

The Embassy of India 

Kuwait. 

 

Dear Honorable Ambassador,  

 

Sub: Alappuzha Jilla Pravasi Association Kuwait (AJPAK)-Experience Certificates to Nursing 

staff. 

 

Alappuzha Jilla Pravasi Association Kuwait (AJPAK) is a district association formed in Kuwait on 25th February 

2016, registered with Indian Embassy under registration number INDEMB/KWT/ASSN/294. The basic goal 

of the association is to extend charitable services to the needy people within Kuwait as well as in India and 

promote India’s socio-cultural values in Kuwait. AJPAK is one of the leading associations having about 3,000 

members from Alappuzha district in Kerala.  

 

This letter is to address and invite your kind attention to one of the serious issues faced or still facing by 

the Nursing staff worked and still working in Kuwait. Understand that Ministry of Health & Nursing Service 

Administration has stopped providing Experience certificates/ Still working certificates/Good standing 

certificates to any nursing staff even after resignation. We were given to understand that this situation has 

created loss of job opportunities to many aspirants who were and are seeking job opportunities in other 

countries. Many of them are deprived of taking their ambitious job opportunities just because they couldn’t 

submit their authenticated experience certificate or good standing certificates issued by the Ministry of 

Health & Nursing Service Administration and therefore their future is at stake now. We, as an association 

working among the Indian community, thought that it is our duty to bring this subject to the notice of the 

Honorable Ambassador and seek solution to this issue, of course observing the rules of the land, so that the 

positive result will be a consolation for many Nursing staff. 

 

Respected Honorable Ambassador, you are known for finding solutions amicably to the varied issues and 

problems facing by the Indian community in Kuwait and we strongly believe that you will be able to find an  
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amicable solution to the issue we brought into your attention herein with the Ministry of Health & Nursing 

Service Administration. 

 

We are thankful to you in finding some of your valuable time to read this letter and finding a solution to this 

real problem our Nursing staffs are facing. 

 

We are looking forward to hearing from your good self soon. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kurien Thomas   Cyril John Alex Champakulam   Anil Vallikunnam 

President   General Secretary   Coordinator for Embassy affairs 

+965-65095640  97115849    99763871 

kurien_t@hotmail.com  

Alappuzha Jilla Pravasi Association Kuwait (AJPAK) 

 

Cc: Ministry of External Affairs 

      New Delhi, India. 
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